
 

 

 
January 12, 2016 
 
Mr. Young Wook Yoo, Senior Deputy Director 
Korea Fair Trade Commission 
95 Dason-3-ro 
Sejong 30108 
Korea 

Via email to sonoyoo@gmail.com 
 

Re: AIPLA Comments on the KFTC Amendment to its IP Guidelines 
  
Dear Mr. Young Wook Yoo, 
 
The American Intellectual Property Law Association (“AIPLA”) is pleased to offer 
comments on the above-referenced “KFTC Amendment to its IP Guidelines” (the “IP 
Guidelines”). 
 
AIPLA is a U.S.-based national bar association with approximately 14,000 members who are 
primarily lawyers in private and corporate practice, in government service, and in the 
academic community. AIPLA members represent a diverse spectrum of individuals, 
companies, and institutions involved directly and indirectly in the practice of patent, 
trademark, copyright, unfair competition, and trade secret law, as well as other fields of law 
intellectual property. Our members represent both owners and users of intellectual property. 
Our mission includes helping establish and maintain fair and effective global laws and 
policies that stimulate and reward invention while balancing the public’s interest in healthy 
competition, reasonable costs, and basic fairness. 
 
Generally speaking, AIPLA’s views on intellectual property rights under standard-setting 
agreements have emphasized the need for transparency and flexibility, and for broad 
participation by all stakeholders in standards-setting activities. The stakeholders in this 
context include users of standards as well as owners of intellectual property whose 
technology may be included in standards based on the consensus of interested stakeholders. 
Consistent with this position, AIPLA has noted the importance of strong intellectual property 
rights (“IPR”) protection in connection with standards-setting to preserve the incentives to 
invest in the development of technologies and to contribute such technologies to standards-
setting efforts. To ensure that such incentives remain strong, Standard Development 
Organizations’(“SDOs’”) IPR policies should not impose, or be interpreted as imposing, 
constraints on patent owners’ rights, except to the extent specifically set forth in a particular 
SDO policy. 
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AIPLA appreciates the opportunity to provide these comments in response to the proposed 
amendments. AIPLA has not commented on every issue covered by the proposed 
amendments, and our decision not to do so for any a particular provision should not be 
interpreted as agreement or acquiescence to the proposed changes.  
 
Please find attached AIPLA’s comments on the specific proposed changes. Please do not 
hesitate to contact us if you would like us to provide additional information on any issues 
discussed above. We thank you in advance for your consideration.   
 

 

Sincerely,  
 

 
 
Denise W. DeFranco  
President  
American Intellectual Property Law Association 
 
 

cc: Mr. Hyungbae Kim, kimhyungbae@hanmail.net 

 

 
























